
 

LEGAL NOTICE 

 

The Lower Platte South Natural Resources District will hold a public hearing on 

Thursday, January 5, 2023 at 3:00 PM at the District headquarters, 3125 Portia Street, 

Lincoln NE, for all persons wishing to testify and/or offer written materials on proposed 

revisions to the District’s Groundwater Rules and Regulations.   A general description of 

the contents of the rules and regulations proposed for adoption are: 

 

• Add/revise definitions for the following terms: 

o Dewatering Well; 

o District; 

o Final Permit Application; 

o Hydrogeologic Analysis; 

o Preliminary Permit Application;  

o Test Hole; 

• Specify reasons for submitting a preliminary permit application; 

• Specify that any required hydrogeologic analysis for any water well permit be 

submitted at least 120 days prior to submittal of the final permit application; 

• Clarify means by which the District may verify information submitted with a water 

well permit application; 

• Modify requirements for Class 1, 2, 3, and 4 water well permits to account for the 

new Class 5 water well permit (see below); 

• Create a new Class 5 water well permit category for water wells designed to pump 

more than 500 acre-feet of water per year and specify requirements;  

• Clarify instances where the District may take action administratively and those 

requiring action of the Board of Directors; and 

• Correct various grammatical errors. 

 

To obtain a complete copy of the proposed revisions to the Groundwater Rules and 

Regulations, contact the Lower Platte South Natural Resources District at 

www.lpsnrd.org or 402-476-2729 or P.O. Box 83581, Lincoln, NE 68501-3581.  

http://www.lpsnrd.org/

